Promenades East Condominium Association, Inc

21405 Olean Blvd. Port Charlotte, FL  33952 ♦ Phone (941) 627-6880 ♦ Fax (941) 624-2987 ♦ 
Email: promeast@comcast.net  Website: www.promenadeseast.com 
April 14th, 2014 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
Call Meeting to Order:




Peggy Riccio
On April 14th, 2014 at 7:00 pm
Proof of Notice of Meeting:




Terry Owens
Proof of notice of this meeting was established with agendas posted prior to 48 hours of the meeting on the bulletin boards in the clubhouse, mailroom and at the entrance to the elevators.  The agenda was also emailed to the owners that have supplied their email address to the office.
Roll Call: 






Peggy Riccio
Present: Peggy Riccio, Linda Mattison, Jan Hingtgen, Sheila Momeni, Anne Heinen and Joan Meeks, Lila Mollison was absent, a quorum was established.
         

Approval of Minutes





Joan Meeks
I would like to make a motion to approve the minutes of the March 10th, 2014 regular meeting as posted
The motion was made by Joan Meeks and seconded by Jan Hingtgen. 

There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
Officer’s Reports
a)  President’s Remarks




Peggy Riccio                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Welcome everyone. We have a few things to discuss tonight, including the Managers review, direction of the staff and general resident expectations. I would also like to mention that if you haven't done so already, to please pick up a checklist for closing up your place before you head north.
b)  Treasurer’s Report




Jan Hingtgen
Promenades East Condominium Association continues to be financially sound.

Un-Audited Bank Balances as of March 31st, 2014:
Operating Account checking_ $  93,157.39
SG Res. Acct 
 
 
  $  82,753.27
 
Damage Escrow       
$ 22,000.00
SG Reserve CD    

 $114,506.77
SG Reserve CDAR  

$130,126.06
Charlotte State Reserve CD   $248,744.02
Reserves total

            $576,130.12



Owners with payments in arrears;
1) $19,860.75--- Turned over to AFS.  In court process over disputed payment amount.
Committee Updates
a)  Social






Linda Mattison

Our busy social season has come to an end during this month of April.  We had a Koffee Klatch on April 5th and a wonderful Ice Cream Social on the 6th of April.  A huge thank you to everyone of you who planned, set up, cooked, cleaned up, donated and or participated in each of our monthly Koffee Klatch’s, pot lucks, cookie swaps, and our 2 fund raising dinners. We wish all of you Safe travels and for those of you remaining in this wonderful community...See you soon.

b)  Architectural





Sheila Momeni

There was one architectural request since the March, 2014 meeting, to install tile in a unit.
Old Business
a)  Manager’s Review




Peggy Riccio
Terry, our property manager has done a great job this year. He has saved us a lot of money, with investigating the property insurance and learning to do a lot of work himself. Terry is much appreciated.  After the review committee reviewed his accomplishments we felt that a raise of 3% would be in order along with an additional $50 per month added to his insurance stipend.
Peggy asked if there were any additional comments, there were none.
New Business

a)  Residents Directing Employees



Peggy Riccio


 

Residents have been directing the Maintenance Technician and the Janitor as to items that need to be addressed in the building.  We are asking that if there’s a problem or something needs to be addressed, please talk to the manager about it rather than employees.  If you bring it to the attention of the manger and it is not handled, please notify a board member, thank you.
 Peggy asked if there were any additional comments, there were none.
b)  Residents Breaking Rules



Peggy Riccio

We have had tenants that were breaking the rules, parking a pickup truck overnight on the property.  It was decided since this has happened 2-3 times each season, over the past three years that the tenants were here, that they are no longer approved to reside here in the future. The tenants were notified and the owner was notified. The owner indicated they wanted to protest the decision but the board to date has not received anything in writing.  Since we have not received written notification from the owner, I would like to address this at a later date and then only if the owner sends written notification to the board.
There were many comments made by residents and board members during this discussion.  There were comments from Bill Sullivan #333, Jan & Irwin Schinkel #420, Edith Sullivan #501, David Thomas #229, June Heilman #521, Gus & Lola Collado #225, Meg Collins #612, Peggy Riccio, Linda Mattison and Jan Hingtgen. Some of the comments were that we were being too strict for an issue involving overnight truck parking and not strict enough for another issue involving pool infractions. Additional comments were made that the rules infractions weren’t being addressed, that rules are unfair and need to be changed and that rules violations are not being handled correctly. A comment was made that if we were pushed on the pickup truck issue that we would lose. There were also comments that there has been a history of rule violations by some residents that some owners may not know about. It was also discussed that the documents are unclear about pickup truck and motorcycle parking as they say that they are not allowed “overnight”. It was brought up that the board should address the issue of “overnight” parking and put some guidelines in the Rules & Regulations as to what “overnight” should mean.  
Board Members Comments




Peggy Riccio
Peggy asked the board members for any additional comments, there were none.
Owner’s Comments





Peggy Riccio
Peggy asked the audience if any owner would like to make any additional comments, there were none.
Next Meeting Date: BOD Meeting: May 12th, 2014 @ 7:00 PM in the clubhouse 
Adjournment:  Do I have a motion to adjourn this meeting? Peggy Riccio
A MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 pm was made by Linda Mattison and seconded by Sheila Momeni.
There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously
